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DATE 

 
EVENT 

Monday 12th March Labour Day Public HolidayτNo students 

Thursday 15th March College  wide Multicultural  

Tuesday 20thτFriday 23rd March Year 12 Legal Studies Canberra Excursion 
 

Thursday 22nd March Year 11 Theatre Studies Excursion to West 
Gippsland Art Centre 
Year 12 Outdoor Education Excursion to 
Walhalla 

Thursday 29th March Biology / Psychology Excursion to Melbourne 
Zoo 

COLLEGE PRINCIPAL  
ANTHONY RODAUGHAN 

 

CAMPUS  PRINCIPAL  
MATT JOBLING 

 

ASSISTANT  PRINCIPAL  
MICHELLE REID-METCALF 

 

CONTACT DETAILS 
 

§ADMINISTRATION 
 PH 5165 0646 
 PO BOX 3411 
 MORWELL BC 3841 
 

§ GEP OFFICE 
PH 5132 3800 

 PO BOX 3411 
 MORWELL BC 3841 

 

§ ATTENDANCE  
PH 5132 3843 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ñThe man who does things makes many mistakes, but he never makes the biggest mistake of all ï doing nothing.ò       

Benjamin Franklin 

 
GPA DREAMTEAM 2012 
The GPA Dreamteam for 2012 will commence with the next progress report and entries are now being taken. 

Students enter a team of between 4-6 players and compete using their combined average GPA scores. There are 

prizes for the team that makes the most improvement between progress reports. The concept is designed to 

encourage students to work together to improve their GPA scores which should also enable them to improve 

their overall results. We have promoted the idea of synergy at assemblies and through the Motivational Days to 

remind students that the combined efforts of a group of students will result in better outcomes than by just 

ǊŜƭȅƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƻƴŜΩǎ ƻǿƴ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ Dt! 5ǊŜŀƳǘŜŀƳ ƛǎ ŀ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǿŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘƛƴƎ 

study at the GEP. Every student participating will also earn points for their House.  Students who would like to 

enter a team can see Lisa in Student Services for an entry form. 

 
 
GEP CAMPUS FOOTY TIPPING 
As the AFL season is about to kick off it is time to consider challenging your football knowledge and insight in a 

fun tipping competition. There is no cost for students to participate and you can possibly collect a prize or two 

along the way. Every student participating will also earn points for their House. Any student interested in 

participating in the Campus Footy Tipping competition can get an entry form from Lisa in Student Services. 

 
 

Web page address 
www.kurnaicollege.vic.edu.au 

SCHOOL OFFICE HOURS:  8.00AMñ4.00PM 
 

SCHOOL HOURS:   8.30AMñ2.50PM   



NEWSLETTERS 
We will soon begin distributing the Campus Newsletter electronically and in preparation we ask all families to 

ensure they have supplied the school with a current email address. We have many addresses from the 

enrolment forms however it is not a complete list at this stage. There will still be some hardcopies of the 

newsletter available from the General Office for students to collect if emailing is not convenient. 

 

YEAR 12 CHEMISTRY  - INSTRUMENTAL ANALYSIS WORKSHOP  
Year 12 Chemistry students attended Monash University Gippsland to participate in a workshop that showcased 
a number of analytical instruments. This provided an introduction to analytical chemistry, a major part of their 
Unit 3 studies. A number of post-graduate science students acted as mentors during the workshop, highlighting 
what each instrument can be used for in Industry. Our students used the High Performance Liquid 
Chromatograph (HPLC), Atomic Absorption Spectrum (AAS), Infrared Spectrometer and UV-Visible 
Spectrophotometer to gather data on a number of different samples. For example the AAS was used to 
determine the Calcium concentration in bottles of water. The Monash staff were very impressed with the 
behaviour of our students and said that they asked great questions during the session.  
 
ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE VISITS LOY LANG  
The Unit 34 Environmental Science class visited Powerworks and Loy Yang powerstation last Thursday. We 
ƭŜŀǊƴǘ Ƙƻǿ фл҈ ƻŦ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀΩǎ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎƛǘȅ ŎƻƳŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ [ŀǘǊƻōŜ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ Ŏƻŀƭ ǇƻǿŜǊ ǎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƭŜŀǊƴǘ  Ƙƻǿ 
the chemical energy of coal is transformed into electrical energy and heard about the trial projects of; Carbon 
capture and gasification of coal and how they hope to reduce the CO2 outputs of our power stations. Even 
though the weather was wet and cold, it was an interesting day and we witnessed water falls in the coal mine 
itself.  
 
Thanks to the tour guides Michele and Gary, we learnt many aspects of Energy and the Greenhouse effect which 
will help us with our upcoming SACs.  



YEAR 12 OUTDOOR & ENVIRONMENTAL STUDIES 
On the 20th & the 21st of February the Year 12 Outdoor and Environmental Studies students attended a trip to 
²ƛƭǎƻƴ tǊƻƳƻƴǘƻǊȅ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ǳǎŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ΨtǊƻƳΩ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ƛǘǎ ƻǳǘŘƻƻǊ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŎŀƳŜ 
altered over time.  Students also participated in two days of surfing lesson where they were taught how to surf, 
as well as some knowledge about surf awareness. Sadly there was very little surf present for our visit however 
the students did a wonderful job at making use of the small waves they had been provided with by developing 
new surfing skills.  
 
The trip was a great success with all students participating to the best of their ability and working well together, 
may it have been cooking on the camping stoves or setting up tents of the evening, even with the rain the 
students attitude continued to stay positive allowing them to make the most of the experience. 
 
I would like to thank the Year 12 O.E.S. class for their involvement and look forward to our next adventure 
together.  Mrs White.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


